
        
 

 

 

 

 

  
 
 

 
 

 

Welcome back and welcome to the new world of ‘virtual schooling!’ A lot has certainly 

happened in education over the last month, which has raised many challenges for both parents 

and teachers. We are well aware how difficult is for parents to try and get through their own 

work commitments, as well as supervise the learning of their own kids. We really appreciate 

your efforts and we are here to support you. Please notify the school if you have any 

concerns and a staff member will then make direct contact with you to assist with your 

situation. As I mentioned in my welcome video, this is new territory for everyone, and we 

certainly want our kids and families not to feel stressed by these challenging circumstances.  
 

What will learning look like over the next few weeks?   

The first few days of term, all student learning activities can be accessed through our Remote 

Learning Site: https://sites.google.com/view/bellbraepsremotelearningsite/home 

As the term progresses, the Learning Tasks will become more interactive and teachers will 

engage with class members on a daily basis. This will include an explicit teaching component 

for each lesson, where students will be guided through the learning intention and expectations. 

(We will further support our parents and students with the logistics of all this.) We have set it 

up to be as ‘workable’ as possible, and students/parents should find it very easy to navigate 

around the day’s learning activities. The platforms for this next phase of learning will be 

Google Classroom and Google Meet. 

Some Year Levels (5 & 6) have already commenced using Google Classroom in some aspects 

of their remote learning.  All other year levels will be utilizing Google Classroom from Week 

3. Google Classroom will not replace the Remote Learning Site, but will work in conjunction 

with the site to provide further learning opportunities.  Documentation explaining how the 

Remote Learning Site and how Google Classroom work together will be provided on 

Compass today. 

We have commenced contacting parents to offer support and for a general ‘check in’ to see 

how they are finding this transition thus far.  Please continue to access the Remote Learning 

Website and Compass for updates and information.   
 

What will the learning consist of? 

Each day will have a minimum of 3 hours of learning activities provided. These will consist 

of Reading, Writing, Spelling and Numeracy. Each week there will also be ‘Specialist’ lesson 

for Performing Arts, Visual Arts, Indonesian and STEM. Each lesson will have a video with 

the teacher explicitly teaching the concept. There will also be some suggested activities for 

PE, with students encouraged to do at least 30 minutes of physical activity every day. 

Teachers will incorporate wellbeing activities and integrated inquiry units across a range of 

subject areas as the term progresses. 
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Communication with teachers 

Teachers will ‘touch base’ with a personal contact to every family each week. This will be on 

top of the interactive aspect of Google Classroom. Our Welfare Worker will also make 

PERSONAL contact with students and families requiring support. I have included a number 

of useful links below that our Welfare Worker has sourced that will assist families with their 

general health and wellbeing. Our Specialist teachers will also be available on set hours for 

specific advice regarding our specialist subject areas. Our intervention and support programs 

will go ahead for individual students from Week 3. Any ‘special needs’ students will also 

have personal contact with Integration Aides via a phone call or electronically. A member of 

the Leadership Team will be on site every day, and our office hours will be reduced to open 

daily from 8.30am – 1.30pm. 
 

Facilities update  

The last few weeks we have also been very busy with a few projects around the school. The 

old concrete water tanks have been demolished and replaced with new ‘poly’ tanks that hold 

90 000 litres of fresh water. We have also cleaned the roof tops, gutters and now have 

schematic drawings of all the plumbing works. The installation of the new septic holding tank 

is now complete, and we now have digital monitoring of the water and septic system. The 

oval is looking fantastic now that the new turf has matured, and the new colourful goal post 

pads have also been installed. We have been placing extra emphasis on cleaning throughout 

the school, and are using the current situation to focus on carpets, hard floor surfaces, exterior 

and an intensive interior clean while we have limited people on site. 
 

Enjoy the term ahead, and try and make the most of the bizarre situation we all find 

ourselves in. Remain positive and for any introverts out there, use the social distancing 

laws to your advantage; just as the Geelong Cats defenders have been doing for the last 

five seasons!!! 
 

Adrian Waters –Principal 

 

EVENTS TO COME……………….     

 

 

 

 

APRIL  

24th - Friday Scholastic Early Book orders due today – see newsletter 

MAY  

1st - Friday Scholastic Final book orders due in today – see newsletter 

JUNE 

26th - Friday Last Day Term 2 – 2.30 Dismissal 

JULY 

Monday 13th  First Day Term 3 

AUGUST  

Mon 24th Aug ––Fri 4th Sept Foundation – Year 4 Two Week Swimming Program - TBC 

OCTOBER  

Mon 5th Oct – Fri 27th Nov Foundation – Year 4 Gymnastic 8 week Program - TBC 

Mon 26th – Wed 28th  Year 4 Urban Camp - TBC 

Thurs 29th – Fri 30th  Year 2 Camp to Burnside Camp Anglesea - TBC 

NOVEMBER  

Mon 5th Oct – Fri 27th Nov Foundation – Year 4 Gymnastic 8 week Program -TBC 

12th – Thursday School Concert – GPAC - TBC 

Wed 25th – Fri 27th  Year 5 Sovereign Hill Camp -TBC 
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LINKS FOR PARENTS TO SUPPORT THEIR CHILDREN IN 
UNDERSTANDING CORONAVIRUS 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/learning/Pages/home-learning.aspx 

Information for parents on supporting their children with remote learning.  

https://www.earlyyearsstorybox.com/corona/ 

This book could be read online, or printed and used at home, it is more detailed than the 

other resource in explaining the coronavirus, particularly helpful in explaining why some 

children may still need to attend school and how people may be feeling. I feel this book 

would be helpful for children experiencing any anxiety related to the current situation.  

The additional game can assist parents/teachers talking through the book in more detail and 

enable children to verbalise their own thoughts and feelings through the themes raised in the 

book - handy way to reinforce the messages.  

https://www.allisondavies.com.au/braincare-through-song-every-little-cell/ 

This is a catchy song for anyone to sing along to and has a simple but helpful positive 

mantra!! This could be a handy song to encourage children to use when needing to regulate 

themselves, or ‘calm’, for example this could be an alternative for a breathing exercise, as it 

enables deep breathing through song.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DA_SsZFYw0w 

This is a visual story explaining social distancing, it is quite simplistic and I feel would be 

particularly good for younger children (F-1’s) 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sJ_-LV11U2Y 

An episode of Playschool dedicated to explaining the Coronavirus and the changes we are 

experiencing (it is encouraged for parents to watch this with children, so they can offer 

support, answer questions and be available for the child if required).  

https://www.heysigmund.com/making-the-new-normal-work-how-to-support-children-and-

teens-through-social-isolation/ 

A helpful article on parenting through social isolation and how to support your children.  

VIDEOS ON GENERAL ANXIETY/PRACTICING MINDFULNESS 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=RVA2N6tX2cg&t=5s&fbclid=IwAR0j8SKZKvUN1V

B0MFaqUF1FeaMNMmS-R91_7zyEq4rG5yrNRJNx-2W10eQ 

This is a video of kids explaining their experience of becoming angry, and what is 

happening for their body and how deep breathing can be helpful. It could be useful to show 

a child who may be experiencing these intense emotions to enable them to understand what 

is going on in their bodies. It is important that children are shown this video when they are 

in a calm, regulated state – and it would be helpful to have a conversation with the child 

after the video to talk about what strategies would best support them, and then practicing 

these together. A child is more likely to draw on these strategies if they have had an 

opportunity to practice them in a calm and secure environment, therefore the more practice 

the better and this will lead to a more ‘automatic’ coping response when a child is feeling 

overwhelmed by their emotions.  

https://www.heysigmund.com/treehouse/mindfulness/ 

A range of videos for children on practicing mindfulness, parents could go through these 

together with a child and work out which strategy is most effective for the child. 

https://www.heysigmund.com/category/with-kids/anxiety-videos-for-kids/  

Videos for children and parents to understand anxiety, what is happening in the brain and 

how to manage these feelings and behaviours. If we understand this ourselves, we can then 

better support our children in working through these experiences.  
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WELFARE NEWS 

Hi everyone, I hope that families have enjoyed their holidays in spite of the current 

circumstances we are in. We are aware that every family is experiencing significant 

adjustments in their daily lives whether that is through work, school, and a change to social 

commitments. We understand this can be a stressful time when adjusting to such big 

changes, and would like to be available to offer any support needed to families at this time. 

With positive reassurance, open conversations and reinforcing the message of safety, our 

children will learn a lot through this experience through the support we can provide them.  

There are many incredible resources available to assist children's understanding, and 

alleviating stress so please get in touch if you are interested in receiving this information. 

My email address is swain.jess.j@edumail.vic.gov.au if you would like to get in contact to 

discuss anything related to supporting the wellbeing of your child.   

It is also worthwhile to keep in mind there are additional telephone support services 

available; for children and parents if they are feeling increasingly overwhelmed by the 

current circumstances; support is available at:  

Parent line: 132 289 

Kids Helpline: 1800 551 800 

Lifeline: 131 114 

Beyond Blue: 1300 224 636 
 

Remember we are all in this together, and here to support you and your children through 

these times, Take care, 
 

Jess Swain - Student Wellbeing Officer (Mon/Tues/Thurs) 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB (SBC) 

Issue 3 of SBC is now available on line.  A great way to get some new books to read at 

reasonable prices (46 of the books are $5 or under) while we are all isolating.  Books can be 

opted delivered direct to your door for an extra charge or can be delivered to school and I 

can organise a drive through collection time at school or pick up from my place (just near 

the Bellbrae round about) at a time that suits you. 

 

https://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/ 

 

Orders need to be in by Friday 1st May, but I will place an early order on Friday 24th April, 

for people that have orders in by then. 

 

Where possible please order online using the LOOP credit card payment system. Cash 

orders can be delivered to school office if unable to pay online. 

 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me on 0419 509 175 or email 

Cunningham.frances.l@edumail.vic.gov.au. 

 

Happy browsing.... Fran 
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                Birthday Celebrations  

     This week  & over the Holidays  
 

 

23rd March Mitchell Garnett & Stevie Zubler 

25th March Sofia Phillips, Noah & Maggie O’Brien & Fredie O’Keefe 

26th March Violet Gittings & Bonnie Corcoran 

27th March Audrey Brissenden, Zac Lawson, Miley Hogan & Harry Helm 

29th March Archer Ryan 

30th March Finlay Gorman & Isla Anderson 

31st March Pearl Stott 

1st April Hudson Ryan, Elli O’Brien & Aya Davies 

2nd April Jarvis Barrow 

3rd April Kai Clifft & Abbey Powers 

4th April Xanthe Essing 

5th April Mae Steven 

7th April Quin Eason & Eddy Martin 

9th April Pippa Hynes & Beau Bibic 

10th April Willa Webb 

11th April Joel O’Keefe & Eve Von Einem 

13th April Ky De Vries 

14th April Seamus O’Reilly & Annie Bolus 

16th April Coco Clyne 

17th April Alice Tarik & Marlow Wilson 

19th April James Halliwell & Will Bacon-Hall 
 

WELL DONE AWARDS  
No Assembly Tomorrow ð Students will receive their awards via their teacher  

 

Foundation Students For enthusiastically setting up their learning spaces at home. 

Layla Selleck For being a responsibly online learner as she has transitioned 

to Remote Learning. 

4B For being motivated and keen to learn online!  ASPIRE!!! 
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COMMUMITY NEWS 
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BELLBRAE PS SPONSORS 2020  
 Supporting these businesses is the best way to show your appreciation J 
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